























Sean & Stephanie Lunday
News from BRazil in Brazil for 30 years as 

church planters

Serving with

Celebrating 28 years of Gospel Ministry at the 2nd Baptist Church 
We planted this church in the city of Ribeirão Preto in 1996. After five years 
of ministry the church was built and turned over to Pastor Wagner. He and 
Erica have done a first class job leading this work for the past 23 years. They 
have continued to be faithful to their biblical foundation, help start other 
churches, train nationals in the Ebenezer Bible Institute, and support 28 
missionaries through faith promise. They have done far more than we could 
have ever accomplished. Someone has said; “There is no success without 
a sucessor”. What a blessing to recently celebrate this milestone with them. 

Thankful for the men that God has raised up to lead and pastor. 
We had the blessing to participate in conferences celebrating the birthdays of 
two other churches we started. New Life Baptist in Ingá is 19 years old. 
Pastor Alex, Wagner’s brother, preached the conference at the church in 
Ingá, where pastors Seth and Carlos lead in the work. The church has 
continued to grow under their leadership and recently had a new group of 
students enroll to begin ministry training through the online Bible institute. 
New Life Baptist in Guacuri is 7 years old. Under the leadership of pastor 
Harold and Uarlisson the church is transitioning properties to a new location. 
They have been meeting in a tent for several years. They are now building 
on an empty lot to provide an adequate meeting place. The new property will 
also place them in a strategic location on a major avenue, which will allow 
them to more effectively reach their neighborhood. Pray for Uarlisson who 
recently stepped out by faith to leave his job and work full-time at the church. 
The plan is for him to be ordained as pastor in October. Please pray for this 
construction project, as we have faced many obstacles, especially with labor. 

Thankful for servants leaders 
like Wagner & Erica faithfully 

pastoring for 23 years.

The Ingá church continues to 
grow under the leadership of 

pastors Seth and Carlos

Pray for the construction of 
the New Life Baptist Church 

in Guacuri.

Thank You! To those who have contributed to the  
“Guacuri Building Fund”. Now we need laborers! 

We welcome all CONSTRUCTION TEAMS looking for a project! 
*If you would like to discuss this further, please do not hesitate to contact me.* 

Call - 423-488-3449

Men of God! 
Uarlisson, Seth, Harold

CONTACT US:
Bap$st Int’l Missions Inc.             Email: slunday5@yahoo.com 

P.O. Box 9                US Cell: (423) 488-3449  

Harrison, TN 37341                      WhatsApp: +1 405 388 6226 
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